

LWGA BOD MINUTES 8/19/2013


LAMORINDA WINE GROWERS ASSOCIATION (LWGA) 
August 19, 2013, Moraga Barn 

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES
I.  Call to Order

Susan Captain, President, called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m. and completed roll call.

Attending:

· Susan Captain, President

· Saied Nazeri, Vice President
· Carol Haag, Secretary
· Bill Scanlin, CIO/Board Member

· Larry Thal, Board Member

· Leslie Ward, Board Member
· Dave Parker, Past President

Not in Attendance:

· Tony Inzerillo, Board Member (Unexcused Absence)

· Tim Wedlake, Treasurer (Excused Absence)

· Dave Rey, Board Member (Excused Absence)

I.   Approval of the June 3, 2013 BOD Meeting Minutes 
Ms. Captain made the motion to approve the June 3, 2013 BOD Minutes. Saied Nazeri seconded the motion and the Minutes were approved.  Ms. Captain requested that Bill Scanlin post them on the LWGA Web site. 
II. President’s Report
Ms. Captain suggested that the Meeting be limited to discussions about the Board elections and strategic planning process.  Board members agreed and a discussion began about the Board elections that were not held by the July General Meeting.  
Board Elections

Ms. Captain gave a brief overview of the election process, as outlined in the LWGA By-laws, and why appointing a nominating committee didn’t work.  She stated that the committee never contacted anyone about running for the Board, including current Board members to find out if they planned to stand for re-election, nor did the committee ever meet.  As a result, the election was not held prior to the July General Meeting.  Dave Parker, who was on the committee, stated that he thought the committee approach might work if executed correctly.  Because the By-laws no longer reflected the Board election process, it was suggested that the By-laws be discussed prior to discussing the election.

LWGA By-laws 

The Board discussion then moved to the By-laws and looking at rewriting the section referring to Board elections.  After much discussion that included no clear definition of what Membership category could serve on the Board and clearly defined definitions of Membership Categories, it was decided that all of the By-laws should be reviewed, restructured and rewritten.  Larry Thal offered to review them and ask Dave Rey to assist him.  Carol Haag said she would provide a copy of the By-laws in a Word document so that they could be more easily edited.  It was decided that once the By-law draft was available, it would be reviewed and commented on by the Board at the September 16th Board Meeting.  Once Board-approved, it will be presented to the Membership for approval.  The goal of the Board is to have the rewritten/edited By-laws finalized at the September 16th Board Meeting and approved by the Membership prior to the election process commencing in December.  While a formal motion was not made, the Board agreed on the timeline above and a January Board election.  

Board Meeting Regularity

Ms. Captain apologized for changing the Board Meeting date from August 15 to August 19 and particularly for causing Mr. Rey to miss the Board Meeting due to another conflict.  She suggested that from now on the Board Meetings would adhere to a regular schedule and not be canceled, regardless if there was a quorum or not.  Dr. Thal stated that any decisions made at a Board Meeting where there was not a quorum, those decisions could be ratified by the Board at the next Board meeting or online.  Mr. Scanlin suggested that the Board didn’t necessarily need to meet in person for every meeting, but utilize gotomeetings.com online as an alternative.  Leslie Ward agreed and stated that even though it was preferable to meet in person, the online alternative was acceptable.  Again, while no motion was made, the Board Members present agreed with Ms. Captain’s suggestion.       
Strategic Planning

Dr. Thal, who is now chairman of the Strategic Planning Committee, led a discussion of how the Committee might be structured and the process implemented.  He indicated that a goal of the first quarter of 2014 was a reasonable time to present a strategic plan.  Several opinions were expressed, including using one of the Board Meetings as a strategic planning session among the Board.  It was agreed that some type of survey needed to be conducted soon among the membership. Dr. Thal noted that he had prepared a list of membership interest areas for the membership to respond for strategic planning purposes.  Ms. Haag suggested that the list be incorporated into a larger online survey to the Membership using surveymonkey or zoomerang, which provides survey reports, charts, etc.  The discussion of preparing a strategic planning survey has been passed at previous Board Meetings, but had been left to the Committee.  It was suggested that the November Board Meeting be devoted to conducting a strategic planning session among all Board Members. No motion was made, but tentatively calendared for the November Board Meeting.     
III. Treasurer’s Report

No Treasurer’s Report was presented.

IV. Web site
Dr. Thal and Ms. Ward asked about getting current Membership lists and why they weren’t included on the Web site.  Mr. Scanlin explained that Treasurer Tim Wedlake kept his own list and that Mr. Scanlin also had one that wasn’t necessarily up to date.  Mr. Scanlin offered to work with Mr. Wedlake in improving the process.  Dr. Thal suggested that, perhaps, it was time to consider hiring some outside help for the Web site to keep it up to date.  Ms. Haag suggested that LWGA might be able to use an intern from Saint Mary’s College of California in that capacity.  

During the discussion of the Web site, it was noted that there was no prominent place to list winemaking and grower Awards.  Mr. Parker suggested a button on the Web site for easy access and Mr. Scanlin said he would look into it, as well as solicit any Awards earned by the Membership.  It was agreed that with the possibility of the AVA designation in a couple of years this would become an important feature to have on the Web site.           
2012 Unfinished Business, Follow-Up Business, To Do List
Actions

 1. A Commercial Wineries Committee Formed to Create an Executive Plan. Mr. Ward made the motion and Mr. Rey so moved.  It was passed unanimously. Mr. Parker will put together a Financial Plan.

IX. Adjournment

Ms. Haag made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Nazeri seconded. The motion was passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 9 p.m.  The next BOD meeting is scheduled for 7 p.m., Monday, September 16 at the Moraga Barn and will be devoted to the By-laws. 
MEETING ADJOURNED
PREPARED BY CAROL A. HAAG, LWGA SECRETARY

__________________________________
Date_________________________
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